Minutes

NWSWD Board Special Meeting

February 28, 2024
The Board of Supervisors of the Northwest Vermont Solid Waste Management District held a special Bond Resolution approval meeting on February 28, 2024, via zoom and at the St. Albans Town Hall at 6:30 PM.
	Supervisors Present:
Buermann, Bob – So. Hero 
Micheli, Carlo – Swanton 
Doremus, Mark – Bakersfield 
Getty, Jennifer – Fletcher             

Henry, Josie – Alburg 
Kade, Barry – Montgomery 
Lambert, Paul – Georgia 
Supervisors Absent:
Tanya Dufresne – Berkshire


	Peloubet, David – Sheldon
Richards, Jim - No. Hero

St. Francis, April – Highgate 
Sturtevant, Brooks – Franklin 
Tibbits, Jaime – Fairfield 
Tuck, Joyce – Isle La Motte 
Voegele, Al - St. Albans Town
Staff Present:

John Leddy, Executive Director 
Pam Bolster, Finance

Others Present:  Attorney Eli Emerson of 

PRIMMER PIPER EGGLESTON & CRAMER PC
Mr. Tuck, Ms. Richards




Bond Resolution Meeting 
Chair Josie Henry called the meeting to order at 6:30 PM.  
1)   Agenda Review-Additions/Deletions:  
Discussion of whether to approve Agenda Item 4, Minutes of the Full Board Meeting of February 2, 2024.  Ms. Henry cited her experience that prior minutes technically should not be approved at a Special Meeting.  Mr. Kade made a motion to remove the approval of those minutes, #4 on the agenda.  Ms. Getty seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion passed.
2)   Welcome, Introductions, Opening Remarks – Chair
Ms. Henry welcomed the board and thanked them for coming in person.
3)  Public Hearing & Public Comments:  None
4) Vote: Bond Resolution, Certificate and Associated Paperwork: 

Mr. Leddy began by explaining that the resolution is the closing documents for the bond, that this is the District agreeing to the terms of the bond.  He then recapped the bond vote.  Ms. Bolster reminded the board that this is a 20 year bond and is at 3.81%, set by the Bond Bank.  She explained to a question of when the payments would start by stating that the first interest payment will be due in May but that no principle will be paid until 2025.
A discussion about contingency if the project comes in over budget with Mr. Lambert questioning the dates if the most recent cost estimate.

Mr. Emerson was brought in via zoom at approximately 7PM.  He explained the Resolution, the Loan Agreement and the Tax Certificate.  Discussion ensued which included questions on arbitrage, liability issues, and the process of this approval.  He was asked to observe our resolution process.
Mr. Beurmann made a motion to adopt the Bond Resolution and Certificate related to the Bond. Mr. Doremus and Mr. Kade seconded the motion.  All were in favor and the motion passed.

Ms. Bolster and Mr. Richards visited each board member with the paperwork for their signatures and the resolution was officially adopted.

Board adjourned at 8:00PM
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